
BELLS BOARD MEETING 
DECEMBER 13, 2016 

 
Aldermen present:  Bob Pigue, Scotty Runions, John Pigue, Dabney Long and Eric Jordan.  Mayor 
Joe M Williams, presided.  Alicia Pigue, Recorder. 
 
Others present:  Junior Jordan, Chief Jenkins, Dawn Cole and Jimmy Tate. 
 
Mayor Williams called the meeting to order and gave invocation. 
 
Mayor Williams reviewed the bids for Solid Waste Collection that were opened on November 16, 
2016 with the results as follows: 

• Residential rate:  Waste Management: $11.25 for 3 years 
                                Republic:                     $10.69 year 1 
                    $10.90 year 2 
        $11.12 year 3 

• Commercial rate:  Attached 
Waste Management representative Dawn Cole gave a brief presentation as did Jimmy Tate with 
Republic Services.  Alderman Scotty Runions moved to accept the bid presented by Waste 
Management.  Alderman Eric Jordan seconded the motion.  Thereupon Mayor Williams called for 
a roll call vote with the following results:  Alderman Bob Pigue, “Nay”; Alderman Scotty Runions, 
“Aye”; Alderman John Pigue, “Nay”; Alderman Dabney Long, “Aye”; Alderman Eric Jordan, “Aye”.  
The Ayes having the vote Mayor Williams declared the motion carried. 
 
Alderman Scotty Runions moved to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as written.  
Alderman John Pigue seconded the motion.  All Aldermen voted, Aye.  Motion carried.  Alderman 
Eric Jordan not present. 
 
Mayor Williams discussed November finanical reports, lagoon flow and dilapidated homes. 
 
Mayor Williams reported that he had received a letter from Whitney Sullivan with TDOT agreeing 
to pay 80% of the downtown remaining paving if grant funds haven’t been used in their entirety.   
 
Mayor Williams presented Ordinance no 12122016, “AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF BELLS, 
TENNESSEE, ESTABLISHING A FEE SCHEDULE FOR CUSTOMERS OF SOLID WASTE COLLECTION 
SYSTEM.”  Alderman Bob Pigue moved to adopt the ordinance on its first reading and same be 
made apart of the minutes of this meeting in its entirety.  Alderman Dabney Long seconded the 
motion.  All Alderman voted, Aye.  Motion carried.  Alderman Eric Jordan not present. 
 
Mayor Williams announced the Employee Christmas party to be held at the Olympic Steakhouse 
on Thursday, December 15, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Being no further business Alderman Bob Pigue moved the meeting adjourn.  Alderman John Pigue 
seconded the motion.  All Aldermen voted, Aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________                                                       _______________________________ 
JOE M WILLIAMS, MAYOR                                                          ALICIA PIGUE, RECORDER 


